SELECTMEN'S MEETING SEPTEMBER 11, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 25, 1995.

Chairman Dan Moreau called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., all members were present. Dan read aloud the minutes from the meeting on August 28, 1995, Tim motioned to accept the minutes, Moe second and it was unanimous with the corrections, under item 3, it was the backhoe operator that resigned not the grader operator. also that the executive session adjourned at 9:20 P.M. after discussion on the personal matter and the selection for new town manager.

- 1. There was public discussion. George Courborn Jr. was present and asked the board if they would be in favor of developing the area across from his driveway for a school bus turnaround. He explained that he would pay for the marking out of the area if the town road crew would do the work. After discussion Ed motioned that the crew do the work on the turn-around across from box 2260 River Road, with the stipulation that Mr. Courbron take care of the expense of marking it out. Tim second it and it was unanimous.
- 2. Treasurer's Report: Laurie read aloud the Treasurer's Report.
- 3. Roads: Gary Mason and Kris Talarico will be meeting with the new town manager to discus future plans for the highway crew.
- 4. Appointments: Kevin motioned to appoint George Courbron Jr. as interim Plumbing Inspector, Moe second it and it was unanimous.
- 5. Winter Sand: There was discussion and Moe motioned to purchase winter sand from Mark Randall DBA Bubier Construction at the same price as last year delivered or picked up and to give a one week notice, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.
- 6. Other: Town Gravel Pit, Tim stated that the pit is posted No Trespassing and the road blocked off because of the dangers there and that if you let one person in you have to let them all in. Kevin stated that the road is a public road and did not think it could legally be blocked of. Ed said that he did not think the road was ours to close and that it needs to be accessible to the people who buy gravel from the Goldrup's. Moe suggested that they just post around the water holes and put a barrier around them. Tim motioned that there be No Trespassing in the Town Pit and that it be posted and secure the area making it safe, and that people should be aware that there is No Trespassing there. Also that they continue their agreement with the Goldrup's regarding the gate. Moe second it and it was unanimous.

- 7. New Town Manager: Tim announced that a new town manager was chosen. Her name is Judy Biggar she is coming to us from Chester-field, New Hampshire. She is originally from Maine and will be moving to Greene. She will be starting work on September 18.
- 8. New County Tax: There was a letter to Selectmen from the Selectmen of the Town of Lisbon concerning the New County Tax, the amount and the way it will be billed. Ed said that he thought the letter deserved an immediate answer. There was discussion and Ed will be sending them a letter on behalf of the board.
- 9. New Business: Moe said that he had received a phone call from a resident concerning the paving on West Main St. The resident said that there were inadequate signs and when the they turned from the Meadow Hill Road onto West Main St. fresh tar splashed up on the car. There was discussion and Tim said that he would get in touch with Blue Rock to get more information. Dan suggested that the people get their car cleaned and hold the bill until more information is available.

There were Committee Reports.

The Selectmen signed the Weekly Warrants.

At 8:15 P.M. Kevin motioned to adjourn to executive session in order to discuss a personal matter that is before the Human Rights Commission Moe second it and it was unanimous. At 8:40 P.M. the meeting was adjourned and the Executive Session will reconvene at 6:30 P.M. on September 18 to discuss the matter with the Town's Attorney.

Respectfully Submitted by Laurie Gilbert.